
 

  

9 July 2021 
 
Committee Secretary 
Senate Standing Committees on Community Affairs 
PO Box 6100 
Parliament House 
Canberra ACT 2600 
By e-mail: community.affairs.sen@aph.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Committee, 
 
Senate Inquiry into the Purpose, intent and adequacy of the Disability Support 
Pension (the Inquiry) 
 
The Queensland Council of Social Service (QCOSS) thanks the Committee for their 
invitation to provide a submission in relation to the Inquiry.  
 
QCOSS is Queensland’s peak body for the social service sector. Our vision is to achieve 
equality, opportunity and wellbeing for every person, in every community. 
 
QCOSS undertakes research each year to examine cost of living pressures for low-income 
households in Queensland and produces a Living Affordability Report detailing our findings. 
This work is guided by our member organisations through the QCOSS Living Affordability 
Policy Network. This submission draws on findings from the Living Affordability Report and 
focuses on the eligibility criteria for the Disability Support Pension (DSP).  

Our research found: 

• The number of people on JobSeeker payments in Queensland increased compared 
to pre-pandemic levels. Further, research shows that a growing share of JobSeeker 
recipients do not have full capacity to work because of impairments that prevent them 
from entering the workforce.1  

• JobSeeker payments of $44 per day are not adequate for recipients to meet a basic 
standard of living required to lead a life without disadvantage. Our modelling shows 
that households on JobSeeker payments will have to forego essential goods and 
services or increase debt levels to meet day-to-day expenses. 

• Pathways to paid employment are limited for people on JobSeeker payments in 
Queensland. Labour market data in April 2021 indicated that there are six 
Queenslanders on the JobSeeker payment for every job vacancy in the state.2 
People with partial capacity to work have greater barriers and fewer opportunities to 
enter the workforce.  

QCOSS endorses the submission made by the Australian Council of Social Service to the 
Inquiry and recommends the following changes to the Disability Support Pension (DSP) 
eligibility criteria: 
 

• The Program of Support should be abolished. Currently, people who do not meet 
twenty points in one impairment table threshold are required to meet the Program of 
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